
Special Occasions 

and Golf Fixtures 
1974 
April 3 Southern Lecture. 

18 North-East S p r i n g 
Competition - Berwick 
(Goswick) G.C. 

23 Welsh Section—Cardiff 
Cup—Pontypridd G.C. 

May 1 South Coast Section 
Spring Meeting, Bas-
ingstoke G.C. 

2 Midland — A n n u a l 
Spring Tournament — 
Robin Hood G.C. 

15 East Midland—Spring 
Tournament — Lone-
cliffe G.C. 

15 Southern — S p r i n g 
Tournament — Home 
Park G.C. 

16 North-West — Spring 
Tournament, D e a n 
Wood G.C. 

17-19 B R A B A Z O N 
TROPHY — Moor-
town. 

J une 5 Southern A n n u a l 
General Meeting. 

3-8 AMATEUR CHAM-
PIONSHIP—Muirfield. 

25 Welsh Section Annual 
General Meeting — 
John Duncan Cup— 
Southerndown G.C. 

July 3 Southern V Midland 
Match, Crews Hill G.C. 

10-14 OPEN CHAMPION-
SHIP—Royal Lytham 
and St. Annes. 

15 M i d l a n d Summer 
Tournament & A.G.M. 
—Habberley G.C. 

22-27 E N G L I S H AMA-
TEUR CHAMPION-
SHIP—1Woodhall Spa. 

Sept. 1 CARL BRETHER-
TON BOWL—Hands-
worth. 

6 Southern Buffet/Dance 
—West Essex G.C. 

11 Welsh Section—Presi-
dent's Shield—Pennard 
G.C. 

11 Southern A u t u m n 
Tournament — Burn-
ham Beeches. 

18 East Midland Autumn 
Golf Tournament — 
Chilwell Manor G.C. 

18 Midland Section — 
Autumn Tournament 
—Handsworth G.C. 
B.G.G.A. 

30 1974 A N N U A L 
Oct. 1-2 TOURNAMENT and 

A.G.M.—Isle of Pur-
beck G.C. Studland, 
Swanage, Dorset. 

Southern Section 
Chairman: 
F . W . FORD 
(South Herts) 

January Lecture 

Hon. Secretary: 
F . W . FORD 

68 Salcombe Gardens, 
Mill Hill, 

London, NW7. 

We had a talk on trees by Mr. 
Cassell of London Transport. Else-
where in this issue you will find a 
list of trees recommended for your 
golf course planting. 



February Lecture 

Mr. Head opened his talk by out-
lining broadly the areas of turf 
management where the greatest 
interest was being focussed at the 
present time. He emphasized that 
companies which supply products and 
services to greenkeepers should con-
sider the problem of fine turf culture 
objectively, and provide recommend-
ations which they could justify on 
a scientific basis. Particular reference 
was made to the immensely valuable 
contribution to turf grass science 
made by Dr. V. I. Stewart and Dr. 
W. A. Adams of University College 
of Wales, Aberystwyth, which had 
done so much to remove mystique 
from the subject and provide a basic 
framework of fact on which a turf 
manager could build his turf care 
programme. To get the maximum 
benefit from this new science it was 
important that the necessary techno-
logv should follow swiftly on its heels 
and Chipman Limited were intro-
ducing products, advisory and con-
tract services to meet the new techni-
cal demands. 

One area high-lighted was that of 
turf nutrition where the luxury use 
of general purpose fertiliser recipes 
at standard rates of application with-
out regard to existing soil nutrient 
levels, mowing practices and sward 
composition would be hard to justify 
on either technical or economic 
grounds. With the advance of know-
ledge and with the availability of new 
slow-release materials, it was now 
possible to be accurate and specific 
in designing a fertiliser programme to 
produce optimum results in a cost— 
efficient manner. 

Interest was also shown in the idea 
of using soil temperature at 1 foot 
depth to determine when growth 
would occur, and hence when fertiliser 
application should be made to antici-

pate it. This could overcome the un-
certainty of seasonal variation with 
latitude, aspect, altitude and coastal 
or inland location in selecting the 
correct time for treatment. 

Some consideration was given to 
advances in selective weed control 
where new herbicides were discussed 
which provided reliable control of 
two problem species, Creeping speed-
well Veronica filiformis and Yellow 
Suckling Clover Trifoliuni dubiuni. 

Consideration of modern contract-
ing facilities for turf maintenance led 
to a topic which stimulated comment. 
Questions and discussion by members 
present, that of improving sports turf 
prone to waterlogging by drainage 
schemes, centred around the techni-
que of constructing vertical sand 
channels to intercept surface water 
and convey it directly to the drains. 
Mr. Head described the way in 
which design of drain spacing, sand 
type and dimensions of sand slit 
determined the drainage capacity of 
any scheme. 

From a knowledge of these relation-
ships, and an awareness of daily rain-
fall figures it was possible to propose 
a system with a target drainage design 
consistent with the requirements of 
individual sites. Chipman Limited 
provided a technical consultancy 
service and would prepare schemes 
for the greenkeeper wherever required. 
Their construction teams could carry 
out all the work involved, including 
the installation of sand slits by the 
Sand Injection technique. In the past 
so many drainage "plumbing" systems 
had failed because surface water 
could not reach the pipes through soil 
where structure had collapsed. With 
the new techniques, schemes could be 
tailored to individual drainage rate 
requirement and their performance 
reliably quantified. 

The Meeting closed with a vote of 
thanks to Colin Head who had made 
the journey from Horsham to be with 
us on this occasion. 



New Members 

A warm welcome to the following 
new members:— 

C. BURKE (Roehampton) A. 
L I T T L E (West Essex) E. 
REILLY (Ransomes) and C. L. 
WALLIS and M. W. LOWER 
(Chipstead). 

Buffet & Dance 

Arrangements have been made by 
your Dinner & Dance Committee for 
the above Buffet/Dance to take place 
at the West Essex G.C. Chingford, 
E4 at 7.30 p.m. on Friday 6th Sep-
tember 1974. Dress informal and 
admission £2.50 for Tickets. Please 
write to—Ray Tempest not to me— 
his address:—45, Telston Lane, 
Otford, Kent. Tickets will be also be 
obtainable from him on Lecture 
evenings. 

N o r t h West Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
O. P . JONES H . M . WALSH 
Bramhall Golf Club Horrobin Cottage, 

Old Links Golf Club, 
Montserrat, Bolton, 

Lanes. 
Obituary 

It is with the deepest regret I have 
to inform Members that the Section 
President for a great many years, Bill 
Kinsey to all his friends, died in 
hospital on February 15th. I am sure 
all members will join me in offering 
our deepest sympathy to Mrs. Kinsey 
and family in their great loss. 

Lecture 
Our thanks to Peter Wyatt of 

Pattissons Ltd., for the interesting 
talk he gave us, also for the equip-
ment shown to us. Our thanks too 
for the refreshments both liquid and 
solid. 

Spring Tournament 
As stated in previous issues of the 

Journal our Spring Tournament will 

be played over the Dean Wood Golf 
Club Course, Lafford Lane, Up 
Holland, Nr. Skelmersdale on Thurs-
day May 15th 1974 over 27 holes— 
18 in the morning, 9 in the afternoon. 
The A.G.M. will take place after the 
Prize giving. 

Please get there early, Tee off 9 
a.m., also let me have your entries 
and meal requirements. 

Welsh Section 
Chairman: Secretary: 
J . MARTIN T . M . JONES 
PENNARD G C . 

In Memoriam 
It is with deep regret that I have to 

announce the death of Tom Lloyd, 
who died suddenly on Friday Febru-
ary 1st at the age of 63. Tom was 
head greenkeeper at Whitchurch Golf 
Club, Cardiff for 48 years, and was 
one of the longest serving green-
keepers of the Welsh Section. Tom 
was also a very good committee man 
who served on the committee for 
many years and always had the wel-
fare of his fellow members at heart. 
We will miss him greatly in our 
future meetings. 

On behalf of all members of the 
Welsh Section I would like to extend 
our deepest sympathy to Mrs. Lloyd 
in her great loss. 

1974 Fixtures 
Tuesday April 23rd. The Cardiff 

Cup at Pontypridd Golf Club. 
Tuesday June 25th A.G.M., and 

Secretaries meeting, John Duncan 
Cup and Birdie Cup at Southerndown 
Golf Club. 

Wednesday September 11th, Presi-
dents' Shield at Pennard Golf Club. 

Will all members going to the above 
meetings please try and contact me 
not later than a week before the 
meeting, in order that I may make the 
arrangements for catering. Also could 



you try and be there at 9.30 a.m., for 
us to have an early start. Thank you. 

T. M. Jones, Secretary. 

Midlands Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary. 
G . HART R . GOODWIN 
(Gay Hill) 2 Greenkeepers Cottage, 

Ashridge Golf Club, 
Ashridge Park, 

Berkhampstead, Herts. 

Lecture 
The last lecture of the winter season 

was held at Blackwell Golf Club on 
Wednesday 20th February. 

The subject of the lecture being 
drainage, it was given by Mr. Joss 
of the Research Institute who is very 
conversant on the subject and gave a 
very interesting lecture on all aspects 
of this, for which we would like to 
convey our thanks. 

Our thanks also go to the Com-
mittee and members of Blackwell 
Golf Club for granting us the use of 
their Clubhouse for the event. 

May 1 also take this opportunity 
on behalf of our Chairman and Com-
mittee to thank all members who have 
supported our lectures so well this 
winter and hope this trend continues 
in the future, when I am sure a further 
series of lectures will be arranged. 

East-Midland Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
G . DARBY S. FRETTER 

4 Queens Drive, 
Leicester Forest East, 

Leicester. 

Congratulations 
I would like to wish Mr. B. Mott 

a long and happy time as Head 
Greenkeeper of Rothley Park Golf 
Club. 

Autumn Golf Tournament 
As most of you know, this was to 

be held at Burton on Trent Golf Club, 
but this is now cancelled owing to 
Burton requiring us to pay green fees. 

This Tournament is now being held 
at Chilwell Manor Golf Club on Sep-
tember 18th 1974. 

South Coast Section 
Chairman: Acting Secretary: 
I . GREENFIELD M R S . J . STIMSON 

A Section Committee meeting was 
held at Ampfield Par Three Golf Club 
on Thursday, 7th February, 1974 at 
6 p.m. 

It was reported that this Section 
had been asked to ascertain whether 
there was a possibility that the 1974 
Annual Tournament could be held at 
Parkstone Golf Club in August as 
the proposed trip to France had not 
been supported. Parkstone were un-
able to entertain the Association on 
three consecutive days at such short 
notice, but the Isle of Purbeck 
Golf Club had offered the Association 
the courtesy of their course and full 
clubhouse facilities. It was resolved 
that the kind offer of the Isle of 
Purbeck Golf Club be accepted and 
the dates provisionally arranged i.e. 
30th September, 1st and 2nd October, 
duly confirmed. 

A full discussion on matters relat-
ing to the organisation of the Tourna-
ment then took place. It was not 
anticipated that any difficulties would 
arise in obtaining the necessary 
accommodation required for partici-
pating members as the Tournament 
will be held during the start of the 
off-season holiday period, and there 
were plenty of hotels in the Swanage/ 
Studland/Corfe Castle area. 

The Committee were informed that 
they had been requested to nominate 
the Vice-Chairman for the current 
year and it was unanimously resolved 
that Mr. E. James be nominated to 
fill this position. 

The Acting Secretary reported upon 
her meeting with Mr. Dix and Mr. 
Ford on 29th January, 1974. 

The venue and date of the Spring 
Meeting were also discussed and it 



was decided to accept Basingstoke 
Golf Club's kind offer of the courtesy 
of the course on Wednesday, 1st May, 
1974. It has since been arranged that 
only "paid-up" members who send 
their entries (complete with entry 
money (£3.50p) and current golf 
handicap) to Mr. E. Fox c/o Huxleys, 
The Dean, New Alresford, Hamp-
shire, by Thursday, 18th April 1974, 
will be eligible to play at the Spring 
Meeting. 

It has been arranged that the 
Annual General Meeting will be held 
at Ampfield Par Three Golf Club on 
Thursday, 16th May, 1974 at 6 p.m. 

The Acting Secretary submitted a 
report on the Section's finances. Sug-
gestions relating to the Winter Lecture 
Programme and golf fixtures for 1975 
were also considered. 

The Chairman displayed three 
splendid pewter tankards which had 
been presented to the Section by Mr, 
Bill Denyer and it was agreed that the 
trophies should be suitably inscribed 
and played for annually. The Com-
mittee expressed their grateful thanks 
to Mr. Denyer for his delightful and 
generous gift. 

Reminder: Dates to be recorded: 

April 18th 

May 1st 

Sept. 30th 
1st and 2nd 
Oct. 

Latest date for Spring 
Meeting entries. 

Spring Meeting to be 
held at Basingstoke 
G.C. 

B.G.G.A. 1974 An-
nual Tournament to 
be held at Isle of 
Purbeck G.C. 

N. M. Stimson. 
170 Stockbridge Road 

WINCHESTER Hampshire 

Professionals, like you, need fast reliable 
power. The sort of performance that 

Andrews guarantee with every machine they 
sell. If you want the best—here they are. 

PORTABLE POWER 
Take your power with you. 
An Andrews generator 
gives you instant, econ-
omical power at the pull of a 
cord. These portable 
generators come in no less 
than 7 different sizes to 
answer your power needs. 
Every unit is built to the 
same sturdy specification 
for trouble-free perform-
ance anywhere, anytime. 

•••••••••• 
^ 'CYCLONE'SPREADING POWER ^ V 

The most powerful spreader on turf now ) 
c o m e s in three sizes 

The 'Standard' 
[ covers 1 20 sq yards 

in one minute. 
The 'Compact' is 

deal for larger lawns, 
signed for easy towing 

behind any ride-on 
mower. The 'Major' 

. is the really big one-
r Its giant 10 ft. swath 
gives you a two acr.e 

per hour performance! 

FLAIL-SAFE WITH ^ 
BLUEBIRD 
'Bluebird' is the most 
powerful scarifier on 
turf. Its strong, almost 
maintenance-free, 5 
h p. engine flails out 
grass cuttings, twigs, 
leaves and lawn-
st i f l ing thatch. The 
result—an immaculate 
sward. It's certain to 
be our Best Buy' in 
'74. 

BILLY GOAT EATS RUBBISH PROBLEMS 

'Billy Goat' has an insatiable 
appetite for rubbish. No 
special diet, this machine 
picks up leaves and grass 
cu t t ings , plast ic cups , 
newspapers , cans and 
even bottles . . . then 

reduces all to a mere 
fraction of its original 
size and holds it in a 

huge dust-free bag 
ready for disposal! 

Get the facts NOW. Pin this page to your 
letterhead and post to: 

ANDREWS LAWN EDGERS LTD., 
The Garden Machine Centre, Sunningdale, 

Berks. SL5 OJJ. Telephone: Ascot 21960. 


